AUCD Council on Research and Evaluation

Council conference call

April 30, 2008

Attending: Arnold Birenbaum (chair), Melanie Fried-Oken, Kenneth Heinlein (vice chair), Steven Koch, Kathleen Lynch, Mary Segal (secretary; minutes), Susan Yuan.

The meeting was called to order. Members introduced themselves. Minutes from the March 2008  conference call meeting were approved.

Old business. Participatory Action Research at the AUCD 2008 annual meeting: People who had expressed interest to Ken Heinlein as possible presenters at a training session on PAR were Richard Roberts, Barbara Wheeler, Dean Westwood, and Judy Mathews. However, Arnie reported that AUCD Council chairs in their April 9 conference call were less enthusiastic about a PAR training symposium than they had been in an earlier call. The training agenda has coalesced around the topic of universal design, and there isn’t a large role for PAR. Arnie reviewed the sub-topics under consideration. The Council chairs will next discuss this on May 14, and Arnie will be in touch with CORE about the outcome. 

The group considered options for a PAR presentation as part of the regular annual meeting  program. A recent AUCD webinar featured the recently-developed AUCD PAR toolkit. There have been presentations at previous annual meetings about the toolkit during its development -  it is not clear if there are plans for presenting the toolkit at the 2008 annual meeting. One such earlier presentation by Susan Yuan and others was followed by a well-received session providing hands-on assistance to attendees interested in including PAR in their projects, and feedback suggested that participants would welcome a follow-up session. We might consider a regular concurrent session designed as an interactive workshop that meets the criteria for the 2008 call for presentations. Attendees could be asked in advance to bring ideas and questions. Melanie agreed to ask Dean Westwood and Angela Weaver if they would facilitate the session and submit the presentation application; if so, Susan Yuan agreed to assist. The submission deadline is June 20; acceptance notification will be on or before August 22. We may also wish to place information about PAR in the meeting’s Media Room.

There was no new business. The next conference call was set for 4 p.m. EST on Monday, June 9, to review the PAR submission to the annual meeting, if forthcoming.

